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Berkshire Athletics

www.berkshireathletics.org.uk


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

Held at 1930 on Monday 25 November 2019
At Bracknell A C Clubhouse

Present: David Noble (Chairman), Jill Wright (President/Vice-Chairman/Officials Sec.), Mark Balchin (General Sec.), Brian Bacon (LVP), Sue Bishop (LVP), Malcolm Charlish (T&F Champs Sec.), Dennis Tucker (Cross Country Sec.), Stella Bacon (Schools Rep.), Denise Robertson (Road Running Sec./Bracknell FR), Dave Weston (Cttee/WSEH), Julian Starkey (Cttee/BAC), Sue Francis (Cttee/Compton H/RAC), Peta Bee (Cttee/Cookham RC), Leila Oliver (MAC), Sam Whalley (RRR).
1 Apologies for Absence

Carolyn Walker (Treasurer), Conrad Rowland (Sportshall Secretary).
2 Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the 2018 AGM were accepted as being accurate and were signed by the Chairman.
3 Matters Arising

None.
4 Officers’ and Section Reports

i Chairman

The Chairman thanked all Committee members and, especially, the Secretaries of the various disciplines for their hard work. Their efforts resulted in successful, well-organised events throughout the year. Special mention was made to Jill Wright, who was awarded the BEM for services to athletics in a long career. She was also voted the SEAA Official of the Year for 2019. Also, Julian Starkey was elected to the England Athletics Regional Council.

As a small county, Berkshire generally punched above its weight in terms of success, which was due to the hard work of the athletes, coaches and others behind the scenes. In particular, Sporthall teams continued to have success at the highest level, with the under 15 boys being crowned national champions. International selection and excellent performances at regional and schools events was most gratifying.

Special thanks went to all volunteers at clubs and especially those who have been involved with County athletics and Berkshire teams. Thanks also went to Terry Williams, who audited our accounts, and to Simon Walker, for setting up our on-line entry system. 
ii County Championships

Entries in the main Championships were up on 2018, especially in the male categories and particularly in both the U15 age groups. CBPs continue to be recorded, with 8 equalled or bettered. Entries for the U13 Championships were down by 23 compared with 2017 numbers, almost entirely in the male categories, particularly the U13s. One CPB was recorded. 
iii Cross Country
The County Championships were held, for the first time, at St. Andrews School, Pangbourne, hosted by TK. Thanks went to the club and its members, who ensured a successful event.

There were 238 finishers in 8 races, 8 fewer than in 2018. The total was similar to that in 2016, with a decline in the older age groups, but an increase in the U17s and below age categories. There were winners from 7 different clubs. WSEH AC and NAC each won 6 golds [team and individual], while RAC won 15 medals. Special mention went to Alex Tovey, who secured his 7th successive senior men’s title and his 9th in the last 10 years.
iv Road Running

Another successful road running year saw the introduction of a new FV65+ category and the selection of a Berkshire team to compete in a Southern Counties match in Essex, where several PBs were recorded. The four Championship events were the Wokingham half-marathon, Maidenhead Easter 10, Marlow 5 and Burnham Beeches 10k. There were some fast times, new runners entering the Championship, and all trophies went to first-time recipients.

For 2020, a change of events for the Championship will involve the Maidenhead 10, Wargrave 5M, Reading 10k and Maidenhead half-marathon. Male and female age-groups will also be aligned.
v Sportshall
The 2018-19 season was another fantastic year, with a continuing increase in participation. The County Championships team competitions were won by SJAC [4], MAC [1]and BAC [1]. Three successful league matches had added to a busy calendar.

At regional level, the U13 girls were victorious, while the U11 boys finished joint first, and the U13 and U15 boys each came 2nd. The U13 girls and the U15 boys, as best runners-up, went on to represent the region in the national finals. The U15 boys, representing the South for the fifth consecutive year, once again were crowned national champions. Their recent record is first twice, second twice and third once. The U13 girls finished runners-up, only 7 points behind the winners. 

Thanks went to all within clubs and schools, as well as the officials involved in Sportshall, especially the young officials, who travelled to regional and national events.
vi Representative Events

Inter-Counties Cross Country Championships – With almost complete teams, the highlights were bronze medals for the U17 and U20 women’s teams. The top individual was Amelia Quirk [BAC] in the senior women’s event. 
SEAA U20/U15 – With fairly full teams, the U15s finished 9th out of 19, while the U20s ended up a very creditable 2nd. There were 16 podium places and 3 athletes finished first in their events.

Southern Inter Counties U13 – The girls team finished 4th, while the boys were 10th. There were 9 podium places and one first place.

vii Combined Events
The County competition was, once again, held as part of the SEAA Championships in July.  Medals were awarded to 3 Berkshire athletes.
viii Officials

All Berkshire events were well supported by County officials, and the County continued to be well represented at regional and national level in all disciplines. A level 1 course was organised in February, which was well attended by Berkshire people. All officials were thanked for their contributions, and for their efforts in encouraging and mentoring others.

ix Schools

Berkshire Schools had another successful year, with new schools being established. Following a successful County Cross-Country Championships at Newbury Showground, the Southern Inter Counties event was cancelled because of ice.  At the English Schools Championships, Georgia Hayes finished second. Charlotte Dewar’s 8th place resulted in selection for England for the home internationals, where she finished in an excellent 6th.
Following the County combined events, the U15 boys’ team finished first and the U17 girls were third. At the national finals there were individual wins, both by over 100 points, for Sammy Ball [jnr. heptathlon] and Stuart Bladon [snr. decathlon], while the junior boys team picked up the bronze. 

The England Schools Cup was well supported, with a good number of teams reaching the regional event. The Marist Girls School reached the final, finishing 10th.

After the County T&F Championships, from the team of 70 at the English Schools championship, there were magnificent victories for senior girls, Charlotte Payne [HT] and Orla Brennan [400H]. There were also two second places, and the teams finished 9th in the top county group.
The motion to accept the above Officers’ and Section reports was carried.

5 Treasurer’s Report & Presentation of Accounts

With expenditure of £13,437 and income of £18,034, there was a profit of just under £5,000 for the year, similar to that in the previous year. However, some imminent expenses were expected. The accounts had been audited again by Terry Williams, who was thanked for his involvement. An affiliation fee of £75 was proposed for 2019-20.
The motions to accept the Treasurer’s report and the affiliation fee of £75 were both carried.
6 Election of Officers and Committee Members for 2019-20
The motion to elect the following was carried:

President                        Jill Wright
Chairman                       David Noble
Vice Chairman                Jill Wright

General Secretary           Mark Balchin

Treasurer                       Carolyn Walker
Officials’ Secretary          Jill Wright

Road Running Secretary   Denise Robertson
Cross-Country Secretary  Sam Whalley
T&F Championships Sec   Malcolm Charlish

Sports Hall Secretary       Conrad Rowland

General Members            Julian Starkey

                                      Dave Weston
                                      Peta Bee

                                      Sue Francis
                                      Leila Oliver

                                     [2 vacancies]
A School’s representative would be appointed by Berkshire Schools AA. 

[Previously elected Life Vice-Presidents are Brian Bacon, Sue Bishop, Mick Marlow, Don Vickers and Jill Wright.]
7 Matter for Resolution

It was proposed by Sue Bishop and seconded by David Noble that:

‘Carolyn Walker be elected as a Life Vice-President’.
The motion was carried.
8 Matter for Resolution
It was proposed by Jill Wright and seconded by David Noble that:

‘Stella Bacon be elected as a Life Vice-President’.

 The motion was carried.

9 Date of first General Committee meeting in 2019
The first meeting would take place at 7.30 pm on Monday 27 January at the Reading AC clubhouse.

10 Any Other Business

It was noted that Datchet Dashers had not affiliated, and therefore their athletes would not be eligible for any team award at the forthcoming County Cross Country Championships.
Signed…………………………………… Chairman
Date   ……………………………………
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